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ERGEG Public Consultation on Principles for Calculating Tariffs for Access to Gas Transmission Networks
Comments from AEP

The Association of Electricity Producers (AEP) welcomes the opportunity to comment on these principles. Many members of the Association use gas for power generation and have a strong interest in open access to gas networks. The AEP strongly supports the development of competitive and integrated energy markets across the EU. We broadly support the principles proposed by ERGEG for calculating tariffs and believe that cost based tariffs based on efficiently incurred costs and free from cross-subsidies are most consistent with the development of an EU market. Clearly a degree of harmonization of the tariff principles and methodologies will aid market participants’ understanding of tariff derivation and provide greater certainty and confidence in future tariffs. This will in turn help to promote trade. We do note however that given the wide range of the weighted average cost of capital between Member States, there are likely to be significant differences in the level of charges for similar services. 

The Association considers that the main obstacle to further integration of EU markets is the availability of capacity and we note that other initiatives are progressing issues of transparency and new short term products at some points. The types of capacity products that are made available are closely related to the issue of tariffs, since approval of a charging methodology for a particular product is prerequisite for that product and may precede that product being defined in the relevant market code. We consider that these products should generally be consistent at borders, within regions and ideally across the EU. This would probably be more significant in promoting EU market integration than defining the principles for tariffs. 
In this context we consider that market codes should not be overly prescriptive in determining the types of capacity products that are made available, so that national or regional requirements can be accommodated. However we expect that there would be benefits of market driven harmonization of products. The trade off between simplicity and complexity of products and hence tariffs should also be considered. 
It is not clear to us from the ERGEG paper to what extent the intention is to harmonise products or simply the charging methodologies, as clearly there is a linkage between the two. The document suggests the regulators would have a duty to actively pursue convergence of tariff structures in their competence to approve tariff methodologies. This could be taken to mean convergence of products too. As stated above we broadly support this but would be concerned if this were to be an end in its own right beyond that necessary to facilitate cross border trade.      
17th January 2008
� The Association of Electricity Producers (AEP) represents large, medium and small companies accounting for more than 95 per cent of the UK generating capacity, together with a number of businesses that provide equipment and services to the generating industry.  Between them, the members embrace all of the generating technologies used commercially in the UK, from coal, gas and nuclear power, to a wide range of renewable energies.








